
      July 5, 2023 
 
 
Teton County Planning & Zoning Commission 
150 Courthouse Dr # 107 
Driggs, ID 83422 
pz@co.teton.id.us  
 
 RE: Eustachy-Wysong, LLC - [PERMIT NAME] 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
 My name is W. Forrest Fischer, and I am an attorney with Moulton Law Office in Driggs.  
Eustachy-Wysong, LLC, retained this firm and asked that we communicate with you concerning 
its pending subdivision application for parcel number RP05N45E053100 (the “Property”).  
Specifically, our client requested that we write you concerning its subdivision application and 
access to its Property.   
 
 Getting right to the point, the Idaho Supreme Court has expressly held that a county 
“Board has no authority to adjudicate easements.”  Hawkins v. Bonneville Cnty. Bd. of Comm’rs, 
151 Idaho 228, 234, 254 P.3d 1224, 1230 (2011) (emphasis added).  Stated another way, 
neither you nor the County Commissioners have the authority to determine the legal sufficiency 
of the easements providing access to the Property.  That said, the County may approve the land 
use application contingent upon judicial resolution of an access issue, but only if “access to the 
land is not certain.”  Shinn v. Bd. of Cnty. (In re Variance ZV2011-2), 156 Idaho 491, 496, 328 
P.3d 471, 476 (2014) (emphasis added).  However, the County cannot refuse or otherwise table 
a subdivision application for an issue wholly related to the legality of access, as has been done 
here.   
 
 Here, there is no question that the Property has access from W 3000 N.  Numerous 
recorded documents going back to the 80s evidence access easements burdening the parcels 
between W 3000 N and the Property.  For example, access to the Property is  shown in  that 
record of survey recorded as Instrument No. 248619, as well as that Mutual Cross-Access 
Easement Agreement recorded as Instrument No. 269564.  These documents, as well as many 
others, conclusively demonstrate access to the Property.    
 

Given the foregoing, no good faith arguments could be put forth by third parties seeking 
to challenge access to the Property.  In other words, access to the Property is certain.  To hold 
otherwise would likely be challenged as arbitrary and capricious. 
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Ultimately, we respectfully request that you decide and determine the application 
submitted by our client as soon as possible.  We further request that you not require a legal 
determination of access as a condition for approval.  Thank you. 

 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     W. Forrest Fischer 

      MOULTON LAW OFFICE 
  






































